
To the Lord Mayor and     Report No.  99/2019 
Members of Dublin City Council    Report of South Central Area Committee   
 

 
    

 
Breviate for the month of February 2019 

 

  
In accordance with standing orders of the Dublin City Council, the Breviate of the meeting of the 
South Central Area Committee held on the 20th February 2019 set out hereunder: - 
 
4.  South Central Area Matters       

       4      Community Grants Report for the South Central Area. 
           Order:      4.   Agreed. Recommend to Council. 
 
 

  6.    Planning and Economic Development Matters  
2.   Proposed Disposal of multiple plots to the rear of properties 1-17, 19, 30-36, 38-40 and    

42 Eugene Street, Dublin 8. 
3.   Proposed disposal of the Council’s fee simple interest in two sites at Davitt Road,   
      Drimnagh, Dublin 12. 

Order:   2.  Agreed. Recommend to Council. 
                            3.  Agreed. Recommend to Council. 

 

 
Attendance 
 
Members: 

 
 
Members: 

 
 
Members: 

Pat Dunne (Chairperson) 
Vincent Jackson 
Ray Mc Hugh 

Michael Mullooly 
Criona Ní Dhalaigh   
Hazel de Nortúin  
Tina MacVeigh 

Rebecca Moynihan 
Daithí Doolan 
Greg Kelly 

 
Councillor Mary Freehill also attended. 
 
Officers 
Mary Taylor, Area Manager, South Central Area; 
Kay Noonan Cork, Acting Senior Executive Officer, Ballyfermot Area; 
Tony Smithers, Area Housing Manager, Liberties Area Office; 
Chris Butler, Area Housing Manager, Crumlin Area Office; 
Mary Noonan, Acting Community Development Officer, South Central Area; 
Miriam Flynn, Community Development Officer, South Central Area; 
Dave O’Donovan, Project Manager, Cherry Orchard;  
Gillian Corcoran, Project Estate Officer, South Central Area; 
Niall O’Neill, Area Engineer, Traffic Management & Control;  
Neil O’Donoghue, Executive ITS Officer, Traffic Management & Control 
Niall Dully, Administrative Officer, Building Control Division; 
Cora Roche, Staff Officer, South Central Area; 
Karen Clarke, Staff Officer, South Central Area; 
Cathriona Woulfe, Senior Staff Officer, South Central Area. 

 

 
Councillor Pat Dunne 
Chairperson 
21st February 2019 


